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It’s the weather again!
More than a month ago, on Good Friday, in very inhospitable weather, some 150 folk
trudged, following 3 crosses, up the road to the summit of Red Hill.   In its natural
ampitheatre a service was held, with sparkling Silver Band accompaniment and
lowering skies, that reflected on the crucifixion of Jesus Christ.

Such an event has been replicated for centuries by thousands of Christians in cities,
towns and villages across the globe and here, at Red Hill in the Wolds, is now
approaching its 50 th year. The miserable greyness of the scene fitted the memory,
recorded way back in history, when a bunch of Romans, having been egged on by
baying mobs wanting ‘blood’, crucified Jesus on a rough cross that he had been forced
to carry up a barren hillside. Remember, Pontius Pilate was the fat controller in a very
volatile region, no change there, where life was still allowed to run by local religious
laws provided it didn’t conflict with Rome’s objectives for the country.   Pilate said he
found no fault in Jesus, allowed a crowning with thorns, washed his hands of it all and
consented to his death to keep the precarious peace.

What an ending.  Are we out of our minds doing something like this, going to a service
following crosses in the rain? Many think so. More was to come a couple of days later.
The first Easter Weekend in history.

Easter Day was a miracle. DEATH DEFEATED. Resurrection happened. Jesus came
back to life and, with that event came hope for all of us, of eternal life.
Remember, Jesus had said “Forgive them Father they do not know what they are doing”.
Believers live in hope that by following the principles for living as set out by Jesus; being
forgiven for perpetually crucifying him; and, taking in his mindset and spirit into all that
we are and do, we shall aspire to a place with God in eternity when this life ends.
Are we out of our minds? Have billions down the ages also been out of their minds?

Try not to think CHURCH …. what a chequered history it has had!  Start with the base
line fact - the man Jesus Christ, and work from there.
By the time you read this, I hope Spring has blossomed into warm growing weather
for our gardens and farms and that your personal journey through life, with friends, family
and work mates continues to be loving, honest and open minded.

God Bless,
George

Lay Chair Mutterings ...
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Deadline for next Newsletter  - All articles and adverts for inclusion in the July to
August 2024 edition to be with Sue, on 07826 772452 or email: moomoski@btinternet.com
by 15th June at the latest.  Please let me have your items written out, or, preferably emailed,
as you would like them to appear, and as early as possible, please don’t wait until the deadline.
To place an advert please contact Sue on the above number.  All items on behalf of the
church have no charge.  Any other events or adverts will have a minimal charge.  This helps to
maintain and develop your newsletter. Contact Sue by email here at moomoski@btinternet.com

Stamps, foreign coins, banknotes and postcards, used or new, are still being collected by
Sue.  All these items can be placed in the ‘stamp collection boxes’ in most of the churches or
directly to me at Bramley House, Benniworth. 07826 772452. Used printer cartridges can
be left in the Benniworth Bus Shelter.
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Parish Registers

Funerals
22nd April – Barbara Hobson at St Andrew’s, Donington-on-Bain.
Pete Stubbs - Donington on Bain

We would just like to thank Ana and Martin for their separate donations this
month towards the running of this newsletter.
It is very much appreciated not only in monetary value but in the support given.
We must be doing something right !
with our best wishes
Sue Montgomery and Karl Kay

thank you



Who's Who in the Group
Priest in charge  : Vacancy - Contact Partnership Office

Lay Minister
Ann South,  01507 313792

Partnership Office

Debbie Knight, South Wolds Group Administrator, 01507 525600

Caroline Taylor, Safeguarding coordinator, 01507 343352

Group Parish PCC
Lay Chair : George Ward, 01507 313419
Secretary : Vacant .
Treasurer : Sally Cosgrove, 01507 343788

VCC Church Wardens, Treasurers and Secretaries
Asterby : Sally Cosgrove, 01507 343788

Benniworth : No VCC

Biscathorpe (closed)  Church DAC at the Diocese of Lincoln

Burgh-on-Bain Judith Varley, 01507 313342   Beverlee Bird, 01507 313667
George Ward 01507 313419

Donington-on-Bain Graham & Lynne Parkinson,  01507 343500
Rosemary Parkinson, 01507 343242

Gayton John Needham, 01507 313265  Ann Needham,  01507 313628

Goulceby Caroline Taylor, 01507 343352  Sylvia Taylor-Reed, 01507 343342

Ranby Jonathan Booth (acting), 01507 343278
Russ Hibbins (acting) 01507 343581 - Di Eddington, 01507 343336

Scamblesby Derek Elmhirst, 01507 343631  Peter Myers, 01507 343680

Stenigot Linda Gravells, 01507 343225



Benniworth Parish Council
https://benniworth.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

Minutes of Benniworth Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 21st
February 2024 at Moor Farm by kind permission of Mrs Sue Olivant.

 Public 10 Minutes 2 members of the public attended. Council was asked to
consider purchasing a second defibrillator for the Horncastle end of the Village. It
was agreed to consider this as an agenda item at the next meeting.

 1. Apologies received from Cllr Rosie Chetwynd Talbot. Cllrs Susan McAllister and
Phil Dyas on furlough.

 2. Confirmation of Minutes of meeting held on 2nd November. Proposed by Cllr
Chris Raynor and seconded by Cllr Ann South that they be signed.

 3. Matter Arising

Bus Shelter roof – repairs are not urgent. A quote of £369 + VAT had been
received being the maximum it would cost. It was agreed that Cllr Sue Olivant
monitor and action repairs when necessary.

Churchyard – Cllr Ann South circulated a quote for grass cutting received from
Andy Bond (Wolds Grass Cutting and Ground Care). Council was informed that
The Church could pay £200 per year and that an anonymous donor has offered
to contribute an annual donation of £200. It was agreed that the Parish Council
would allocate £400 and that additional funds be obtained from
fundraising/boon days. A second quotation to be obtained.

Overhanging Branches at Spring Bottom – Cllr Sue Olivant to ask K Wallis to
resolve.

4. Planning Application West Barn – It was agreed Council had no observations

 5. Future Format of Parish Council – Cllr Raynor reported on the information
received from LALC regarding Council being inquorate or wanting to become a
Village Committee. In the general discussion that followed it was agreed that
Benniworth continue as a Parish Council but focus on encouraging interest, new



members and obtaining Secretarial support. Chair reported that Mrs Maria Watts had
agreed to help with this as a consultant. Mrs Watts was thanked and asked to
contribute to the discussion. Mrs Watts agreed to compose a job description for a
secretary; compile a flyer with the aim of finding out what residents wanted from their
Parish Council and obtain a second quote for grass cutting.

The date of the Village Public Meeting is to be Thursday 16th May at 7pm. The results
from the flyer/survey to be obtained before this date. The AGM to be held on
Wednesday 22 nd at 7pm. The venue for both meetings to be decided. Meeting
closed at 8.30pm .

Job Vacancy
Secretary to Benniworth Parish Council

Benniworth Parish Council is seeking a person who is interested in the local community
to be responsible for the basic administration duties associated with the smooth running
of our Parish Council/Parish Council meetings. The post is part-time, working hours vary
from month to month but average around 4 hours per quarter. Ideally the person should
possess excellent administrative and organisational skills and be proficient in Microsoft
Office. The position requires attendance at Parish Council Meetings held four times a
year at various locations in Benniworth LN8.

Specific Responsibilities
1. Organise and co-ordinate 4 Parish Council meetings per year (including AGM).

2. To prepare agendas for Council meetings, attend the meetings and prepare
accurate minutes for approval by the Chairperson.

3. Publication of minutes on the village website and hard-copies posted on village
notice boards (2).

4. Monitor emails/directives/post from local and district council and communicate
these to the Parish Council.

5. Opportunity to progress to the role of Parish Clerk by attending local training
courses, funded by the Parish Council.
Salary:  £50 per meeting.

Equipment: Benniworth Parish Council will provide a printer and laptop.
Application close: 1st May 2024.

Applications: Please apply by email or telephone to Gill Kellie Stewart
07778149185  gillfoxholes@btinternet.com or Christine Raynor 07949 263091



WANTED: if you are experienced and interested in selling on Ebay or similar I have a
few misc. articles including books to adv. This would be a for a good percentage
commission. Ring  Alan, 343820, daytime prefered
FOR SALE
Vintage Wooden Boot Tree £45
S.American/Columbian mutli-striped coloured Poncho, unworn as new £30  TV/DVD
Console 44x90x50cms, solid wood,in-built storage cupboard,VGC £75   Retro  Coat
Stand, Chrome,appr. 6'  £20
Gents 'Saracen' Trail Bike, Shimano gears x18, Gell sprung saddle, flask holder  £50
5x vintage white heavy cotton sheets, vgc (1x minor mark);  X2 Jonelle no.4, 250x220
appr.; 2x Riggs, 240x190 appr.;1x other Jonelle 250x220. 1x fitted white 240x140 appr.
£55 the lot
Vintage Hand-Embroidered Set Egyptian White Cotton Duvet cover/4x pillowcases.
Excellent Condition. unused £75
Scamblesby 343820

FOR SALE
Assorted Pilates/Exercise Equipment
To include: 1 larges exercise ball; 2 soft Pilates balls; athletes roller massage stick; long
roller; massage balls; massage hedgehog; balance board; misc bands.
£25 ono Tel 01777 8149185 (Benniworth)

Mobile Library Service

For enquiries or renewals contact the customer service centre on 01522 782010

Donington on Bain, Post Office : Arrives 10.00am - departs 10.30am
Benniworth, Tennyson Close : Arrives 10.45am - departs 11.15pm

May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

23rd 20th 18th 15th 12th 10th 7th 5th

click &
collect
service

please note NOW Thursdays

To advertise FOR SALE items please submit details to Sue. Tel 07826 772452 or email moomoski@btinternet.com    £2 per item listed to advertise

For Sale / Wanted



Benniworth Church

Benniworth Church - a view Until quite recently many people seemed to be
enthusiastic about restoring Benniworth Church and maintaining it as a social centre
as well as a place of worship. There were successful fund-raising events, some
uplifting services and enjoyable social evenings held in the church. There is no village
hall in Benniworth and it is up to us to try to keep this beautiful building for future
generations to enjoy. Perhaps I am prejudiced in favour of having a social centre in
the village because I grew up in Hainton and have very happy memories of attending
educational and social events in Hainton Village hall. I still feel sad when I drive past
the site of this building because it has been demolished and the land is now part of
a grass field. Do we really want to see our church, which could continue to be a
spiritual and social centre, demolished or made into a house? Why should we struggle
to preserve this building when so few young people come to our church either to
attend a service or to enjoy a concert? Could we make it more welcoming and
interesting for them? I enjoy traditional hymns and services which many young
people find boring. I suggested having a Spring Harvest style concert which is like a
pop concert with a Christian message but this was not encouraged although I was
willing to pay the band's expenses. I think it was another resident who suggested that
we could hold dances in the church and mentioned 'boy meets girl' which may have
offended some people, but why? They are going to meet up anyway and where
better than in the caring environment of a social event in our church? There has been
an appeal for volunteers to continue the wonderful work which has been done to
keep the churchyard looking lovely. Many young people like to feel needed and
useful so it could be worth approaching individuals and asking whether they are
interested in helping. People can be reluctant to go to church because some church
goers can be self-righteous, bigoted, critical of others,  or unkind. Most of us try to
recognize and overcome our weaknesses and become more loving, forgiving and
tolerant. This can make a difference. When I stayed away from church to avoid
conflict, I finally started attending church services again when I was welcomed into
the church by sincere, kind people. Should we be raising money for a church building
when so many people are in need? It is true that Jesus cared deeply about the poor
but he loved the temple in Jerusalem and attended the synagogue near his home.
I think He would approve of efforts to keep our church building as a place of worship
and for pleasure. There is evidence in the Gospels that He had a sense of humour,
went to parties and wanted us to be happy.

Pam Cade



Donington-on-Bain Parish Council
https://donington-bain.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

doningtononbainpc@gmail.com
Newsletter - April May 2024
Speeding is an issue that the Parish Council takes very seriously. At the meeting on 6 February
the parish council made the payment for the speed gun and we expect the speed gun
programme to commence in the near future. FURTHER VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED. If you
are willing to join the speed gun team please contact Dave Bellamy (01507 343862).
MUGA/PLAYGROUND The parish council are delighted to announce that the playground has
been resurfaced. More than half of the cost of the project has been received in grant funding.
The previous surface of the playground had gaps and was becoming unsafe.

The boarding around the MUGA has been replaced. Councillors and volunteers worked for a
number of weekends to complete the work. We are extremely grateful to the councillors and
volunteers involved in the works and also to the Clerk and chairman who had continually
applied for grant funding and were finally successful in securing funding for the MUGA and
the Playground. The refurbishment of the surface area will commence in early April. This
includes moss treatment, pressure washing, binding and colour.

The MUGA and Playground are much appreciated village assets and we look forward to
seeing these important village assets refurbished so they can be utilised by all. FLOODING The
Parish Council is taking steps to address the issue. During the recent floods we are aware that
the Dyke was flowing freely and the blockage which caused the flooding was further along.
The Parish Council is looking steps to address this matter. CHURCHYARD Could parents be
aware that there had been reports of children playing in the Churchyard. Please could you
discourage children from this.
DATES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS Tuesday 4 June at 7.30 pm Tuesday 2 July at
7.30 pm



GoulcebyGoulceby

Sunday 2nd June
1pm to 5pm

Tour the gardens  -  Plant Sale
Raffle - have Tea & Cake at the Church

Parking at the Church

S



The Lincolnshire Wolds Outdoor Festival is an ideal way to
explore and appreciate all that the Lincolnshire Wolds has to
offer. The Lincolnshire Wolds National Landscape is an area of
Outstanding Natural Beauty and provides the perfect backdrop.
During the 2-week festival there will be over 100 amazing
events, across a multitude of locations, with many of the
activities free of charge or at reduced cost. This event
encourages you to get outdoors, explore the stunning scenery
around the Wolds and is a fantastic opportunity to learn
interesting skills, make new friend and find some inner peace.
Join in and discover some of the many activities that help make

the Wolds such a wonderful place to be, from water sports, horse riding, guided walks and
fishing, to navigation, dancing, art, gliding and much, much more!! We have a whole host
of activities to attract both visitors and locals, young and old and even our four-legged
friends. It is a fabulous opportunity to try something new I the beautiful surroundings of the

Lincolnshire Wolds

Memorial Plaque Presentation Service at Market Stainton

May 25th 2024 December 16th 1943 became known as ‘Black Thursday’. A Bomber
Command raid on Berlin started with 483 Lancasters and 15 Mosquitos but very poor
weather conditions contributed to 23 Lancasters being shot down over the continent
and another 17 returning with damage from enemy fighters or flak from the ground.
Sadly, that wasn’t the extent of the problems, as thick fog and very low cloud led to
extremely poor visibility which caused many crews crash landing or running out of fuel.
Two Lancasters were lost when they collided in mid air. Altogether, 43 aircraft were lost
in crashes and many crew tragically died. 20 of the bombers which were on the raid
were from 460 Squadron, including JB657 piloted by a 21 year old Flying Officer Archie
Randall. JB657 sustained damage over Berlin before returning towards base at
Binbrook. For 45 minutes it sought to land at Binbrook but crashed at Market Stainton,
re-sulting in the death of all 7 of the crew. FO Randall’s cousin, Dan Grant, has
successfully applied for a plaque to be installed on the green at Market Stainton to
honour the sacrifice made by this crew, and which will act as a reminder of the brave
actions of so many people on behalf of this country.  On Sunday May 25th there will
be a memorial plaque presentation service on the green at Market Stainton. The
ceremony will be attended by family members of the aircrew, Royal Air Force
Associa-tion (Air Vice Marshal Nigel Bairsto) and a Royal British Legion standard party.
There will also be a fly-past by the BBMF Lancaster, subject of course to weather and
serviceability. The actual timings will be confirmed nearer to the day.  Hopefully, these
will be put on village and church noticeboards once they are known.



South Willingham Parish and Village Hall Activites



Pest Detective Ltd.
Pest Control

All your Pest Control needs by your local family company

Tel Andy on
07707 727 770
andy@pest-detective.com

www.pest-detective.com
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M. A. FIRMINGER

New Builds - Extensions - Alterations

Multi Fuel & Wood Burning Stoves
HETAS APPROVED INSTALLER



Asterby Parish Services and Events
Date Location Service Time

5th May
Grange Farm, Benniworth

LN8 6JS
Meet in Farmyard

Rogation Service

Transport available for service
 3pm

7th May
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Celtic Morning Prayer 9.30am

12th May
St. Helen's Church

Burgh on Bain Morning Praise 10am

19th May
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain

Holy Communion
* note change of time * 9.30am

26th May
St Martin’s Church,

Scamblesby Morning Praise  10am

2nd June
St. Julian's Church,

Benniworth Morning Praise  10am

4th June
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Celtic Morning Prayer 9.30am

For many years now the ministry and concerns of our Parish have been supported,
anonymously, in prayer by a small group of people making up the Parish Prayer Circle. As
the needs, both of the Church and World increase, the value and importance of this Ministry
of Prayer also increases and we are looking for others to join us in prayer during these troubled
and worrying times. If you think you would like to be part of our Prayer Circle and would
like to find out more, please give me a ring and I’ll put you in the picture.  In the meantime, if
you would like a friend, or a particular situation, to be remembered by our Prayer Circle, do
please contact Ann on 01507 313792



Asterby Parish Services and Events

Date Location Service Time

9th June
St. Helen's Church

Burgh on Bain Morning Praise 10am

16th June
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Holy Communion 11am

23rd June
St. Martin's Church,

Scamblesby Morning Praise 10am

30th June
St Peter's Church,
Gayton le Wold Holy Communion  10am

2nd July
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Celtic Morning Prayer  9.30am

7th July
St. Julian's Church,

Benniworth Morning Praise 10am

Coffee Cake and Chat
Village Hall, Donington On Bain

Thursday 2nd May and 6th June
10.30am - all welcome !



Box Office Tel 01507 600350

Victoria Road, Louth

MAY

FRIDAY 3RD 7.30PM YOUNG ELTON

SATURDAY 4TH 8.00PM LOUTH COMEDY NIGHT

SUNDAY 5TH 2.00PM MAYOR S VARIETY SHOW

TUESDAY 7TH 2.00PM ZARAKAN AFTERNOON TEA CONCERT

WEDNESDAY 8TH 7.30PM OLIVE BOY

FRIDAY 10TH 7.30PM SHADOWING HANK

SATURDAY 11TH 7.30PM MAYBE DICK

WEDNESDAY 15TH SUNDAY 26TH LOUTH PLAYGOERS PRESENT OLIVER!

WEDNESDAY 29TH 7.30PM OPEN MIC NIGHT

THURSDAY 30TH 7.30PM ALFIE MOORE

FRIDAY 31ST 7.30PM ATOMIC HEART FLOYD

JUNE

FRIDAY 7TH 7.30PM
 ALL REVVED UP! THE ULTIMATE MEATLOAF

TRIBUTE

FRIDAY 14TH 7.30PM A NIGHT WITH THE SOUL SOLUTION

THURSDAY 20TH SATURDAY 22ND

7.30PM
 HMS PINAFORE

FRIDAY 29TH 7.30PM SOUNDS OF SIMON

JULY

WEDNESDAY 3RD SATURDAY 6TH BEAUTY AND THE BEAST

Tickets are available online 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
Tickets can also be purchased by calling the Box Office
Open Monday to Saturday 10am -1pm or visiting www.louthriverheadtheatre.com
Online booking for any performance closes one hour before curtain up.
On performance days the Box Office is open for 45 minutes prior to curtain up.



Asterby and Goulceby Parish Council
http://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

The last meeting of the Parish Council was held on 4th March with two residents
and Councillor Daniel Simpson in attendance.

 There is no significant business from the meeting to report back on in this
newsletter.
The annual Parish Meeting will be held at 7pm on Tuesday 28th May which will be
followed by the Parish Council Annual Meeting at 7.30pm.
All are welcome. The venue is to be confirmed and will be posted on the two Parish
Council noticeboards and also the Council website.

As previously reported, there are still three vacancies on the Parish Council, and
should anyone be interested in becoming a Parish Councillor they should contact
the Parish Clerk (Diane De Halle) by emailing Diane at agparishcouncil@gmail.com
The current councillors are: Jon Mold (Chair)-Sycamore Lodge, Goulceby Ian
Taylor-Lavoir, Goulceby Graham Johnson-Lindores, Goulceby Contact details are
on the Council’s website which can be found at:
https://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/ Call Connect App
There is now an app than can be downloaded which facilitates the booking of the
Call Connect service rather than having to make bookings by ‘phone.

Goulceby Church Restoration is continuing well, thanks to continued funding and
support from the village. The loose, damp plaster has been removed from the east
and west ends of the church. Electrical work has commenced, with complete
rewiring and replacing of the lighting and heating systems.

The next event to be run by the Friends of All Saints is the Open Gardens on Sunday
2ndJune, from 1pm to 5pm. Parking and tickets at the church, with teas and cakes
served for our visitors.
If you’d like to help us, please contact me, carolinetaylor@btinternet.com
or 01507 343352. Looking good!



Sadly, St. Martin’s Church committee has lost three very valued members in
the last year and we would love to find some new members.

The committee meets about 5 to 6 times per year so we’re not looking at a
massive time commitment. Attendance at church services is not mandatory
(although we’d love to see you!). Some of our valued members are definitely
not regular Church goers but still appreciate the lovely Church here in
Scamblesby as a valuable part of the village community. Even if you don’t
wish to formally join the committee you may still like to volunteer your time to
help us when we organise fund raising / social events or our ‘Celebration’
services such as the Harvest or Carol service.

You may also be able to help with the upkeep of the church or churchyard.
We try to keep the inside of the church clean and tidy but we don’t have a
regular cleaner. We are very fortunate that Mr. Hague cuts the grass for us but
like the rest of us he isn’t getting any younger. If you could spare some time to
mow, strim or tidy it would be greatly appreciated.

If you think you might be able to help, please get in touch with Derek Elmhirst
or Peter Myers, churchwardens.

Derek edirk2000@yahoo.com     or     Peter prmyers@live.co.uk

ALUMINIUM CANS WANTED
I am collecting used aluminium cans towards raising funds to
join a World Challenge in Mozambique 2025.
If you are able to help me by putting your used drinks cans
in the black bin labelled 'cans' at the various collection points



a Blooming Great
Tea Party

on Sunday 18th August,
from 2pm to 4pm

WHICH WAY, FORD WAY,
GOULCEBY, LN11 9WD

This is not a ticketed event; a minimum donation of £10 would be very much
appreciated, for unlimited tea, coffee, and cake , and also live music donated
by Jeff and his amazing band.  Please bring along your own table and chairs,

and bring friends.  Donations of quality raffle prizes gratefully received.

Every penny raised will go to Marie Curie. We look forward to hearing from you.

RSVP to 01507 343007, or at Which Way, Ford Way, Goulceby,
LN11 9WD  please by the end of July.



Prodigy II 14.5' Canoe
Complete with spray deck, paddles, portage trolley and
buoyancy aids, Cost £900. Stored under cover. Little used
£550 01507343614 or 07769717965 Martin, Goulceby

For Sale
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For your small Plumbing Repairs
Taps, Toilets, Radiator Valves, etc

Also Painting and Decorating

T : 01507 343007
M : 07908 183 283

Cook & Son

NICEIC Approved - Part P Registered
Trustmark Approved

Solar Panels - Battery Storage
Electric Vehicle Charging Points

Electric Gate Automation

01507 343144



Buckingham Palace by A.A.Milne In 1924 A. A. Milne published a book of his
poems entitled ‘When we were very young’.

One of the poems entitled ‘Buckingham Palace’ is a simple story of Alice and her
charge, Christopher Robin, standing outside the Palace, looking on and commenting
about the King and his guards. Now, a hundred years have passed and I make a
guess that similar scenes will be happening today. Ana Greaves

They’re changing guard at Buckingham Palace

Christopher Robin went down with Alice,

Alice is marrying one of the guard

“A soldier’s life is terrible hard”, says Alice

They’re changing guard at Buckingham Palace

Christopher Robin went down with Alice,

We saw a guard in a sentry box

“One of the sergeants looks after their socks”, says Alice

They’re changing guard at Buckingham Palace

Christopher Robin went down with Alice,

We looked for the King, but he never came

“Well God take care of him, all the same”, says Alice

They’re changing guard at Buckingham Palace

Christopher Robin went down with Alice,

They’ve great big parties inside the grounds

“I wouldn’t be King for a hundred pounds”, says Alice

They’re changing guard at Buckingham Palace

Christopher Robin went down with Alice,

A face looked out, but it wasn’t the King’s

“He’s much too busy a-signing things”, says Alice

They’re changing guard at Buckingham Palace

Christopher Robin went down with Alice,

“Do you think the King knows all about me?”

“Sure to dear but it’s time for tea”, says Alice



Lincolnshire Pain Clinic
Camille Bennett BSc (Hons) MBAcC MAA

www.lincolnshirepainclinic.co.uk

Extensive range of physical therapies, Specialising in pain management.
Acupuncture, Tui-na - Deep Tissue Massage, Hopi ear Candling,
Cupping, Hot Stone Massage, Detox and Cellulite Reduction, Massage & more.
Home visits or clinic-based appointments.

Tel : 07742 290845
Also Visit  www.lincolnshireequinechiro.co.uk
for McTimoney animal chiropractic, massage and manipulation
for your four legged friends

Lincolnshire pain clinic

Lincolnshire equine chiro
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Good Life Meats
Pedigree Rare Breed Oxford and
Sandy Black Pork
Slow Grown Lamb and Hogget

Oxford Sandy and Black is one of the oldest pig breeds native to Britain. The
breed has twice neared extinction but is slowly recovering.
Full traceability direct from the farmer with low food miles.
Purchase in boxes or individual cuts either fresh or frozen.

We are a smallholding based in Scamblesby with fresh produce regularly
available throughout the year. For more information or orders, please contact:

Russ: 07968 769251 Liz: 07534 248148 Good.life.meats@gmail.com
Follow us on Facebook “The Gleeson’s Good Life”

Lamb and Hogget - Butchered to order

Half £90 / Whole £170

Pork Box 1 - £42.50
Our smallest Box. Perfect for those

with limited freezer space.

1 Kg Leg or Shoulder Joint
4 Chops or Leg Steaks

2.5 Kg of Sausages or Burgers

Pork Box 2 - £75

A medium box with a good selection
of joints.

1.5Kg Leg Joint
1.5 Kg Shoulder Joint

1 Kg Belly Joint
4 Chops or Leg Steaks

2.5 Kg of Sausages or Burgers
Sausages - £4.95 per 500g pack or 5

packs for £22.50 - variety of flavours

Burgers - £4.95 per pack of 4 or 5
packs for £22.50

99% pure Pork Burgers seasoned
with a hint of Oregano.

Leg, Shoulder, Belly and Loin Joints all available on or off the bone just ask.

Bacon

£4.00 for a 200g pack
3 packs for £11



Phil Bennett
Established 1977     -    C & P Heating

Cawkwell House, Cawkwell LN11 9SG
01507 343551 or mobile 07889 685003

Oil Service Engineer

Central Heating Repairs

New Boiler Installations

Aga, Rayburn and Stanley Cookers serviced



Monday - Closed - open for residents only   - Tuesday - Closed - open for residents only
Wednesday - 11.30 to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish  - Thursday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish
Friday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish  -  Saturday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish
Sunday - 11.30am to 4.30pm - Closed in the evening, open for residents only*  except quiz night

Quiz Night

Last Sunday

of every

month

www.blackhorse-donington.co.ukwww.blackhorse-donington.co.uk

Accommodation available with eight
en-suite, comfortably furnished rooms

Guest Ales, wines and high quality meals
using the very best of local seasonal produce.



vikingsretreat.co.uk
Whatsapp, call or Text 07713 175453 tfciu?

The Vikings Retreat
Boutique Short Stay Holiday Accomodation

at Donington on Bain, in the Heart of the Lincolnshire Wolds
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vikingsretreat@gmail.com




